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April 6, 2020 

 

 16588.0103 
VIA WEB PORTAL and EMAIL 

Mr. Mark L. Johnson 

Executive Director and Secretary 

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

PO Box 47250 

Olympia, WA 98504-7250 

 

Attn:  Daniel Teimouri daniel.teimouri@utc.wa.gov; 

 Bridgit Feeser bfeeser@utc.wa.gov; 

 Mike Young myoung@utc.wa.gov 

 

Re: TG-190476; WUTC V. Peninsula Sanitation Service, Inc., Order 01 

 

Dear Mr. Johnson: 

 

Pursuant to the settlement agreement of the parties incorporated in the Commission’s Order referenced 

above, and specifically to Section 8, Peninsula Sanitation Service, Inc. (“Peninsula”) agreed to file a 

general rate case with Commission by July 1, 2020.  Due to the ongoing Covid 19 pandemic and the 

dislocations caused thereby, Peninsula respectively requests an extension of time to file its general rate 

case until at least September 1, 2020.  While currently due to records’ inaccessibility and dislocations of 

parties, it is not certain that it can file by that date.  Peninsula in the abundance of caution would at 

least request a 60-day extension in order to comply with the Commission’s requirement that it file a 

general rate case.   

Please contact the undersigned should you have any further questions on this matter and thank you for 

considering the above request for extension per WAC 480-07-385 (2) (a).  

Yours truly, 

 

WILLIAMS, KASTNER & GIBBS PLLC 

 

 

 

David W. Wiley 

cc: Peninsula Sanitation Service, Inc. 

     Weldon Burton, CPA 
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